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 ❚❛❜ External Email  
This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe. 

Wilpshire Parish Council would like to make the following comment:  
 
3/2023/1001 2 Station Close – proposed conversion of existing garage into ground-floor bedroom 
with first-floor extension above, replacement front porch, single storey extension to rear. 
  
WPC – WPC has noted the evidence of bats and the need for further Bat surveys. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Lesley Lund 
Clerk to the Council 


